
                          UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY
                                                             WASHINGTON, DC  20460

Notification Label Revisions Requested v.20150904

OFFICE OF CHEMICAL SAFETY 
AND POLLUTION PREVENTION

March 19, 2018

Ashwini S. Kulkarni 
Regulatory Specialist 
SBM Life Science Corp. 
1001 Winstead Drive Suite 500 
Cary, NC 27513

Subject:  Notification per PRN 98-10 – minor label changes to add bracketed language, additional 
product size, marketing claims, trademarks, and graphics
Product Name: TAU-FLUVALINATE + TEBUCONAZOLE CONCENTRATE 
INSECTICIDE, MITICIDE, AND FUNGICIDE
EPA Registration Number: 92564-63
Application Date: 01/18/2018
Decision Number: 538026

Dear Ms. Kulkarni:

The Agency is in receipt of your Application for Pesticide Notification under Pesticide Registration 
Notice (PRN) 98-10 for the above referenced product. The Registration Division (RD) has conducted a 
review of this request for its applicability under PRN 98-10 and finds that the action requested falls within 
the scope of PRN 98-10. The label submitted with the application has been stamped “Notification” and 
will be placed in our records.  

Should you wish to add/retain a reference to the company’s website on your label, then please be aware 
that the website becomes labeling under the Federal Insecticide Fungicide and Rodenticide Act and is 
subject to review by the Agency. If the website is false or misleading, the product would be misbranded 
and unlawful to sell or distribute under FIFRA section 12(a)(1)(E). 40 CFR 156.10(a)(5) list examples of 
statements EPA may consider false or misleading. In addition, regardless of whether a website is 
referenced on your product’s label, claims made on the website may not substantially differ from those 
claims approved through the registration process. Therefore, should the Agency find or if it is brought to 
our attention that a website contains false or misleading statements or claims substantially differing from 
the EPA approved registration, the website will be referred to the EPA’s Office of Enforcement and 
Compliance.

If you have any questions, please contact Maryam K. Muhammad by phone at 703-347-0301, or via email 
at Muhammad.maryam@epa.gov.

Hope Johnson, Product Manager 21
Fungicide Branch
Registration Division (7505P)
Office of Pesticide Programs
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